Minutes of the Meeting of Cherry Burton Parish Council held on Tuesday 11th October 2016 in the School.

Present:- Parish Councillors Slingsby (in the Chair), Arandle, Baker,

Brown, Dickinson, Jeffrey, Peirson, Stanley and Wardale.

ERY Cllr Birmingham for part if the meeting.

Clerk - J.Wardale

10/16/49 Apologies for absence

None

10/16/50 <u>Declarations of Interest</u>

None

10/16/51 <u>Minutes of the meeting</u> held on 20th September 2016 were agreed and signed as a complete record with the following amendments:-

09/16/41 Outdoor Gym

The funding for the equipment is as follows:-

ERYC£ 2000.00Parish Council£ 750.00Sportsfield Committee£ 750.00Big Lottery£ 9996.00Total£13496.00

Item 09/16/42 Waiting Restrictions

...the restrictions should go further into Canada Drive and The Meadows - not Main Street.

10/16/52 Matters Arising

Affordable Rural Housing

Mr Siddle is sending a sample of the survey that could be used to assess housing needs in the village.

Resolved – to circulate the survey when it is received.

Condition of land Canada Drive

The work on the land has not been done as the suggested gardener was not available.

Resolved – to contact another gardener.

Overgrown culvert

The work has still not been done.

Resolved – to chase up with ERYC.

Highgate footpath

Mr Leigton had responded to Cllr Pollard about the request for costs that ERYC would put in to support the extension of the pavement on Highgate. He had responded that ERYC would contribute but did not give an amount.

Cllr Wardale suggested that a chicane would be cheaper.

A speed awareness van being used to slow traffic was also discussed, but this may not be an option as there is no record of any accidents. The sign at Dog Kennel Lane has still not been changed to direct York traffic away from the village.

Cllr Birmingham suggested getting more involvement from the residents and the school to increase the publicity.

Resolved – Cllr Baker agreed to draft a letter asking for more information about any possible funding.

Police and Partners Meeting 3/11/16

This would be before the next meeting.

Resolved – to find out who could attend.

10/16/53 ERYC Matters

(a) Hull City of Culture 2017

The organising committee had asked for information about any events that would be taking place in the village next year so that they can be included in the City of Culture information.

10/16/54 Accounts for payment

The following payments were agreed -

J. Wardale	Salary and expenses August	£ 335.88
Eon	Pond supply	£ 25.80
Eon	Sportsfield Road	£ 38.86
ERYC	Sportsfield Rent	£1150.00
FG Adamson	Grasscutting SFMC	£ 179.26
British Legion	Poppy Appeal	£ 50.00

10/16/55 Correspondence received

Signage in Village

Mr Dallison, the landlord of the Bay Horse, had asked about increased signage on the main roads highlighting the Pub and other areas of interest.

Resolved – contact ERYC about use of brown signs.

Meeting with Ward Councillors

This is taking place on 3/11/16

Resolved – to find out who could attend.

Eon Contract

A new contract for the lights had been received.

Resolved – to sign and return.

10/16/56 Pond Matters

Cllr Peirson, on behalf of the Christmas Lights committee asked if the PC are happy to put lights on pond this year and would they pay for tree as usual.

Resolved – to agree to the lights on the pond and to pay for the tree.

10/16/57 Sportsfield Management Committee

Fish and Chip Van

Cllr Baker had been liaising with ERYC about permission to site the van and a trial period of four months had been agreed and the van owners had been informed..

Resolved – to await a response from the van owners.

Defibrillator for Sportsfield

Funding streams are being consulted about installing a defibrillator at the Sportsfield, as the one on Main Street is too far away.

Access Road

Cllr Baker has been in touch with the landowner of the field adjacent to the access road. He has agreed to tidy the trees up and crown lift some of them. The also discussed putting a fence down the road and he has offered to pay for half of the work.

Resolved – to get more details about the costs involved.

Eastern Hedge

To be cut on Friday and BB College will pay half the costs.

Outdoor Gym

Work should begin this week installing the equipment. Cllr Baker confirmed that he is writing a press release.

Container

This won't be removed until the spring as the field is too wet.

Disabled toilet and improvement to the changing rooms

Advice has been obtained about improving the facilities and drawings are possibly being drawn up.

<u>Roof quotes</u> are being obtained to re-roof the building and electrical testing begins next week. The electricity meter may need replacing.

10/16/58 Cheque signatories

The Clerk reported that the forms had been signed to change the signatory from Cllr Baker to Cllr Jeffrey.

Resolved – to await confirmation from HSBC.

The meeting ended at 8.40pm.